
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

December 7, 2016 

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 
Wednesday, December 7, 2016, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Mr. Johnson, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black 

Mr. Mark Johnson, President 
   Mr. David Prosser, Vice President 
   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Brinis Miller 
   Mr. Michael Ranieri 
   Mr. Richard Turkington 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
 
MINUTES: 
November 4, 2016:  Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the minutes 
of the November 4, 2016 Borough Council Meeting. 
       Motion Passed  
 
November 16, 2016:  Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the 
minutes of the November 16, 2016 Borough Council Meeting. 
       Motion Passed  
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the November Financial 
Report.        Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to approve the December transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
 
BILLS: 
Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the December bills.    
       Motion Passed  
 
VISITOR: 
Mr. Freese presented Council Member Mr. Miller with two framed certificates for 
completion of two Emergency Management Classes. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
FINANCE: 
2017 Budget Resolution No. 2016-06:  Mr. Prosser moved and Mr. Turkington seconded 
to adopt the 2017 Budget Resolution No. 2016-06. 
       Motion Passed  
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2017 Tax Rate Ordinance No. 2016-02:  Mr. Turkington moved and Mr. Ranieri 
seconded to adopt the 2017 Tax Rate Ordinance No. 2016-02. 
       Motion Passed 
 
PUBLIC WORKS: 
Hometown Streets Project:  The new street light poles will not be available until 
February 2017 for Exchange Place.  The majority of the work is completed. 
 
Hillside Avenue Project:  Verizon has moved their wires and removed the poles from 
Hillside Avenue.  The Contractor will complete the concrete work before the end of the 
year. 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY: 
Chief King gave an overview of the Police Activity in November. 
 
Southern Chester County Regional Police Department Resolution No. 2016-07:  Mr. 
Turkington moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to adopt the Southern Chester County 
Regional Police Department Resolution No. 2016-07. 
       Motion Passed 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Avon Grove Wildcat Banners:  Mr. Prosser asked that the banners be removed from 
Harmony Park because the Avon Grove Wildcat’s Football season is done.   
 
Upcoming Events: 
Inauguration Ceremony – SCCRPD – Thursday, January 12, 2017 – 7:00 p.m. 
Kennett Middle School, 195 Sunnydell Road, Landenberg, PA   19350. 
 
Meet and Greet your Police Officers – Saturday, January 14, 2017 from 11:00 am – 
1:00 p.m – West Grove Borough Hall, 117 Rosehill Avenue, West Grove PA  19390 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION CALLED: 
President Johnson called an Executive Session at 8:00 p.m. for a personnel matter.  The 
Executive Session ended at 8:15 p.m. and President Johnson called the meeting back to 
order. 
 
Eric Schott – Public Works Employee: 
Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Turkington seconded to rehire Eric Schott as a Public Works 
Employee. 
        Motion Passed 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Miller moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to adjourn the meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 



Borough of West Grove 
www.westgroveborough.org 
Minutes – December 7, 2016  

 
      

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 

       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           Sharon B Nesbitt


	WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

